
MEETING WITH REPRESENTATIVES OF RUSSIAN HIGHER EDUCATION 

INSTITUTIONS-PARTNERS 

 

From December 6 to 9, 2017 head of Department of Philological Specialties for Foreign 

Citizens and Pre-University Training of the Faculty for Foreign Citizens and Pre-University 

Training (Foundation) Professor Begaliyeva S.B. and Professor of the Department of Balgazina 

B.S were on a business trip in Moscow (Russia). During this period, representatives of KazNPU 

named after Abay visited three Russian universities 

On December 6-7, a meeting was held at the Moscow State Regional University 

(MGOU) with E.A. Pevtsova Vice-Rector for Scientific Work and the head of the Office for 

work with foreign students Yudin A.V.. During the discussion was made agreement on scientific 

cooperation between KazNPU named after Abay and the Moscow State Regional University 

(MGOU). There were also issues of further cooperation of MGOU and the department of 

philological specialties for foreign citizens and pre-university training KazNPU named after 

Abay: in the field of science - holding joint online symposia, conferences, seminars, issue of a 

joint scientific journal; in the academic field - the exchange of foreign students. 

December 8, teachers of KazNPU named after Abay visited the Moscow State 

Pedagogical University (MPGU), where they met with Vice-Rector of International Cooperation 

V. Kruglov, deputy Director of the Faculty of Social Sciences and Humanities Minyazhevev 

T.R. and the head of the international cooperation department Stabrovskaya A.V.. 

Representatives of the two partner universities noted the importance of continuing cooperation in 

different areas, discussed issues relating to the academic exchange of foreign students. 

December 9, representatives of KazNPU named after Abay were at the Russian 

University of Peoples' Friendship (RUDN) at the Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences: a 

meeting was held with the head of Department of Russian language and intercultural 

communication Dr. Ph.D. Professor Sinyachkin V.P. and Ph.D. Professor Bakhtikereeva U.M.  

During the negotiations, an agreement was reached on the organization on the basis of 

KazNPU named after Abay refresher courses for school teachers and teachers of our university 

on the methods of teaching Russian as non-native and foreign language; the creation of a joint 

textbook on the Russian language. The issue of signing an agreement between RUDN and 

KazNPU named after Abay on conducting international testing in Russian as a foreign language 

(TORFL). 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


